
 

Notice 

Date: February 25, 2008 

To: General Authorities; Area Seventies; Stake,  
Mission, District, and Temple Presidents;  
Bishops and Branch Presidents 

From: Office of the First Presidency 

Subject: False Statement 
 

A statement has been circulated that asserts in part that the youth of the Church today “were 
generals in the war in heaven . . . and [someone will] ask you, ‘Which of the prophet’s time did 
you live in?’ and when you say ‘Gordon B. Hinckley’ a hush will fall, . . . and all in attendance 
will bow at your presence.” 

This is a false statement. It is not Church doctrine. At various times, this statement has 
been attributed erroneously to President Thomas S. Monson, President Henry B. Eyring, 
President Boyd K. Packer, and others. None of these Brethren made this statement. 

Stake presidents and bishops should see that it is not used in Church talks, classes, bulletins, 
or newsletters. Priesthood leaders should correct anyone who attempts to perpetuate its use by 
any means, in accordance with “Statements Attributed to Church Leaders,” Church Handbook of 
Instructions, Book 1 (2006), 173. 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

This notice is being translated and will be distributed to units identified as Albanian, Armenian, Bulgarian, Cambodian, 
Chinese, Croatian, Czech, Danish, Dutch, Estonian, Fijian, Finnish, French, German, Greek, Hungarian, Icelandic, 
Indonesian, Italian, Japanese, Kiribati, Korean, Latvian, Lithuanian, Mongolian, Norwegian, Polish, Portuguese, 
Romanian, Russian, Samoan, Serbian, Slovak, Slovenian, Spanish, Swedish, Tahitian, Thai, Tongan, Ukrainian and 
Vietnamese units. Distribution in these languages will be complete within two weeks. Leaders of units in the United 
States and Canada may request copies from the Salt Lake Mail Operations Center (ext. 21990). Leaders in other 
areas of the world may request copies in these languages from local service centers. If leaders need it in languages 
not listed above, they may contact the Area Presidency who can forward requests to the Publications and Media 
Project Office at Church headquarters (ext. 22933).                06833


